
Dear Friends and Family, 

And Jesus came and spake unto them, saying, 
All power is given unto me in heaven and in 
earth.  Go ye therefore, and teach all nations, 
baptizing them in the name of the Father, and 
of the Son, and of the Holy Ghost: Teaching 
them to observe all things whatsoever I have 
commanded you: and, lo, I am with you 

alway, even unto the end of 
the world. Amen.                                                 
Matthew 28:18-20 
 
I have been reminded over 
these past months that the 
Great Commission is not 
simply a matter of going, it is 

about going in the authority 
and power of our Lord Jesus 
Christ. He is the One who 
commissions us, provides for 
the journey, and accompanies 
us along the way. Praise the 
Lord! 
 
While we have traveled many miles and visited 
many churches, we know that the Lord has been 
furthering our deputation as He connects us 
with churches who have been excited to partner 

with our ministry. We are 
now almost at 39% with 
seven churches having taken 
us on since our last update. 
Please continue to pray that 
the Lord would hasten our 
steps. 

 

We appreciate your prayers 
for our family. The kids are 
growing so quickly, and Elsie 
is happy to have a fellow 
companion in trouble. Since 
our last update we have had 4 
visits to the ER as well as 

colds and the stomach bug. 
It definitely can get exciting 
while on the road. We are 
currently in Florida and are 
excited to spend some time 
with James’ family who 
recently returned on 
furlough.  

This month the Lord provided a way for us to buy 
a vehicle and cargo trailer from another 
missionary who was leaving for the field. Our 
trusty Toyota minivan was not exactly designed 
to pull the trailer we had been borrowing. We 
appreciate your prayer for safety as we travel and 
provision for the expenses along the way. 
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